
Additions to Partially 
Operative Otago Regional 

Policy Statement 2019
Operative Date of additions to  

the Partially Operative Regional  
Policy Statement 2019 

The Otago Regional Council has approved further 
provisions to be added to the Partially Operative 
Otago Regional Policy Statement 2019 and resolved 
to make them operative from 15 March 2021.
The following provisions have been made operative:
    • All provisions and explanatory material in chapter 

3: Otago has high quality natural resources and 
ecosystems

    • Issue 5.3
    • Policy 5.3.4 Mineral and petroleum exploration 

extraction and processing
    • Policy 5.4.6 Offsetting for indigenous biological 

diversity
    • Policy 5.4.6A Biological Diversity Compensation
    • Policy 5.4.8 Adverse effects from mineral and 

petroleum exploration extraction and processing
    • Method 2.1.3
    • Method 2.2.3
    • Method 3.1.3 a., g., h. and i.
    • Method 3.1.12
    • Method 4.1.4
    • Method 4.1.9
    • Method 4.2.1 to 4.2.7
    • Method 5.2 Research
    • Method 5.3 State of Environment Reporting
    • Method 5.4.2
    • Method 6.5.1 a.v.
    • Method 6.9 Waste and hazardous substances
    • Method 7.1.1
    • Method 7.1.3
    • Method 8: Funding
    • Method 9.1.5 a. and d.
    • Method 9.2.1 to 9.2.4
    • AER 3.1 to AER 3.6
    • Schedule 3
    • Schedule 4
    • Glossary: Biodiversity offsets
    • Glossary: Highly valued natural features, 

landscapes, and seascapes
    • Glossary: Wetland
The following provisions of the proposed Otago 
Regional Policy Statement are still subject to court 
proceedings, and have not been made operative:
    • Policy 4.3.7 Recognising port activities at Port 

Chalmers and Dunedin
    • Method 3.1.6
    • Method 3.1.10
    • Method 3.1.18
    • Method 4.1.3
    • Method 4.1.22
    • Method 5.1.2 
    • Glossary: Port activity
    • Glossary: Ship
Consequently, all remaining operative provisions of 
the Regional Policy Statement for Otago 1998 are 
revoked, as of 15 March 2021.
The Partially Operative Otago Regional Policy 
Statement 2019 will be available on Otago Regional 
Council’s website www.orc.govt.nz and at public 
libraries throughout Otago. Alternatively, copies 
of the document can be requested by phoning 03 
474 0827 or 0800 474 082, or can be obtained from 
Council offices at:
    • 70 Stafford Street, Dunedin 
    • Dunorling Street, Alexandra 

Gwyneth Elsum
General Manager of Strategy, Policy and Science
Signed on behalf of the Otago Regional Council
Friday 5 March 2021
Notified in accordance with Clause 20 of Schedule 1, 
Resource Management Act 1991.
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